

## Panther Pride PTO General Meeting Agenda

July 26, 2017

6:30 p.m. (ECS Cafeteria)

16 people in attendance!

Call to order by: made by Jeremy R. at 6:40 p.m. (Homecoming meeting ran prior to PTO from 6 - 6:40 p.m.)

Approval of minutes from June 2017:

\*Motion made by Laura P.

\*Seconded by Wendy M.

Treasurer Report:

Tax ID number has been obtained for PTO. There was a fee of \$175 for that number. That brings our account down to \$357.43.

Business Items:

\*Movie night was finalized. That will be tomorrow evening at NYCM. Free movie event starting at 8 pm but people can come prior starting at 7 pm.

\*Supply Drop Off/Picnic - Aug. 31 - 1 - 2:30 p.m. (second staff day)

- Meet the teachers

-Drop supplies off in classrooms

-Ice Cream Social (Tasha is checking on donations for ice cream supplies)

-Wendy and Laura and Tasha will be available at the café from 4-6 p.m. for any parents that need to drop off supplies if they can't make it to the hours above. Teachers won't be present from 4-6 as it is out of contract guidelines. An all-school call and fb sharing/emails will be made to spread the word about the event.

\*Welcome Back Gift for teachers and staff - to be created and planned by Jessica, Jaclyn and possibly Jan W. For the first day of school/opening day.

Ideas:

\*Laura P. spoke about PTO possibly helping out and working together with the backpack program to collect hygiene items that can be distributed before school begins (in addition to school supplies that the church is collecting) and thru the year. Items include shampoo, soap, toothpaste and toothbrush, etc.

- A note can go home on the Supply Drop Off day to inform families that a collection will be ongoing.

- It was mentioned to have a "trunk" available for donations during "trunk-o-treat" night. (October)

- Jaclyn will contact Rotary and NBT bank to see if they'd like to make donations as well in way of money or supplies.

- Any items can be dropped off at the Second Baptist Church at any time; there will be a box at the entrance. If items come in before August 15, then Laura can distribute them along with school supplies to families in need on the 16<sup>th</sup>.

**To discuss at next meeting:**

\*PTO to possibly sell at a pie/bake sale at the TTYC fall soccer day/chicken BBQ day to raise funds for account.

\*PTO to have a table at Spookfest - Date TBA. It was mentioned to have more games and activities for kids to do at spookfest in addition to the sales. Using the school lawn was mentioned and North street instead of the four corners where space is limited. Monica C. or Joel S. will be contacted further about this day. TTYC members present at tonight's meeting mentioned the possibility to work together and plan things on the same day. Jen B. and Wendy M. can be reached to coordinate that. Using Pathfinder as a spot for both happenings was suggested as well.

\*Spook Walk - to be coordinated by Brandy B. and anyone else she gets ahold of ☺  
- maybe the night of Spookfest? Possibly using Pathfinder woods? More details to be worked out at August meeting.

Things to Discuss next time:

-Dance for grades 3-6 sometime this year sponsored by PTO since a Homecoming dance won't involve those grades.

-Road Rally/Adult Scavenger Hunt - by November - fundraiser for PTO

-Trunk-o-Treat

Next meeting August 30<sup>th</sup> 6:30 p.m. following Homecoming meeting that same night.

Adjourn Meeting:

\*Motion made by: Laura P.

\*Seconded by: Sharon P.

Meeting ended at 7:20 p.m.